Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Fire Risk Survey
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked for:
a) A list of high-rise tower blocks, of 18 stories and above, within your authority that have been listed as failing to meet standards following their latest Fire Risk Survey. 

b) Please breakdown the list according to whether they are; council owned, housing association or private.

c) The reason(s) given for not meeting standards

Answer: 
The Council does not hold information about tower blocks owned or operated by third parties, including those owned by housing associations or private parties. We are also unable to provide fire risk assessments for premises that are not under the ownership or management of the City Council.  This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, the information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The following high-rise blocks belong to the Council:

	Name
	Reason for failing

	Goscote House
	n/a – see notes below

	Framland House
	n/a – see notes below

	Maxfield House
	n/a – see notes below

	Gordon House
	n/a – see notes below

	Clipstone House
	n/a – see notes below


The scope of a fire risk assessment is to identify risks and provide recommendations as to how this risk might be reduced. The scope of the attached assessments is described within chapter 1.1 as follows: 

“The purpose of [the] assessment is to identify any areas of non-compliance and make recommendations to provide a minimum fire safety standard, having due regard to the government guidance issued by CLG "Fire Safety Risk Assessment Sleeping Accommodation".

There is no obligation to adopt any particular recommendation of guidance documents, which are only intended for typical buildings. Furthermore, the aim of the fire risk assessment process is not necessarily to bring an existing building up to the standard expected for a new building, constructed under current

legislation. Rather, the intention is to identify measures which are practicable to implement in order to provide a reasonable level of safety for people in and around the premises” z\/
Therefore, it is considered to be a matter of subjective opinion as to whether any identified risk can reasonably mean the same as “[failing] to meet standards”.  We have therefore attached a copy of the latest Fire Risk Assessments for the five Tower blocks over 18 storeys.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

